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TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

                                                   Friday, February 4, 2022 

                                                   Workshop                                                

 

 

 

 

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal 

Building with the following present:  Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred 

Herman and local residents; Manager/Treasurer/Secretary Monica Flower; 

Chief William McEllroy and Road Master Michael Quick. Absent: Richard 

DeLong.  The attendance roster is on file with the secretary.  

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 9:14 a.m. 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Public Participation:  None 

 

General Discussion: 

 

- Street light placement on Ruth Street requested by a resident was 

discussed.  Currently there are no street lights on Ruth Street, 

however, individual residents have permission from Met-Ed to place 

dusk to dawn light on their poles and are billed directly from Met-

Ed.  If the Township has a street light installed, it would create 

the need for a street light tax for residents in that area.  It was 

decided a letter would be sent to the resident with explanation and 

if they wanted to pursue the street light, a written request should 

be submitted along with a petition signed by the surrounding 

neighbors in favor of it. 

 

- Zoning Hearing Board Appeal for 525 Mountain View Drive was 

discussed. 

 

 
 

A Motion was made by Fred Herman and seconded by Gene Schappell to  

adjourn the meeting at 9:51 a.m.  Upon roll call Schappell and Herman voted 

yes. 
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